
    

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated ŀǘ ǘƘŜ млΥол ŀΦƳΦ aŀǎǎ on the 

нƴŘ Sunday of the Month at {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǘhe пǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ  
ŀǘ {ǘΦ !ƴƴΩǎΦ Please call for registrationΦ  

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays: 3:00 ï 3:30 p.m. ï Other times as scheduled in the bulletin or 

call the wectory anytime. 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

/ontact the wectory 6 months prior to the intended date of marriageΦ  
 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 

If you are in need of the Sacrament of the SickΣ please contact the 
Rectory to make an appointment for a visit from a triest.  

 
ADORATION OF THE  BLESSED SACRAMENT 
St Johnôs - Every Tuesday of the month from 7-8 p.m.  

in the Church.  
St. Annôs - First Friday of the month following the 9:00 a.m. Mass 

concluding with Benediction at 10:30 a.m. 

Registration: Families not registered, please call the Parish hŶŎŜ 

Together in Christ  

Collaborative  

 

St. Ann  & St. John  

12th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

June 25, 2017  

Saint John the Evangelist 
210 Central St., East Bridgewater 02333 

Office ï103 N. Main Street, West Bridgewater 
508-378-4207     FAX 508-586-3876 
E-MAIL: stjohnebridge@comcast.net 

²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦǎǘƧƻƘƴŜōΦƻǊ  
Facebook: St. John the Evangelist-EB 

Saint Ann 
103 N. Main St., West Bridgewater 02379 

Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 427 
508-586-4880      FAX  508-586-3876 
E-Mail: stanns@comcast.net 
Website:  stannswb.com 
Facebook:  St. Ann-WB 

RCUVQTCN"UVCHH 
Pastor: 

Rev. Paul L. Ring 
fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net 

 
Parochial Vicar 

Rev. Michael K. Harvey 
 

Daily Mass Assistant 
Rev. Donald P. Skerry 

 
Permanent Deaconǎ: 
Brendan Fitzgerald  

deaconbrendan@comcast.net 
 

Joe Hopgood 
Deaconjoeh@comcast.net 

EUCHARISTIC LITURGIES 
 

{ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday: 8:00 a.m. ϧ 10:30 a.m.  
¢ŜŜƴ aŀǎǎ ς с ǇΦƳΦ ¢.! 

Daily Mass, Monday ï Friday: 9:00 a.m. 
Lƴ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀǇŜƭ  

5ƛǾƛƴŜ aŜǊŎȅ ŜǾŜǊȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ  
!ƊŜǊ aŀǎǎΦ 

 
{ǘ !ƴƴΩǎ 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ±ƛƎƛƭΥ пΥлл ǇΦƳΦ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΥ уΥол ŀΦƳΦ ϧ млΥол ŀΦƳΦ 
5ŀƛƭȅ aŀǎǎΣ aƻƴΣ ¢ǳŜǎΣ ¢ƘǳǊǎΣ CǊƛΦ 

фΥлл ŀΦƳΦ  

 

mailto:fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net
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       MASSES FOR THE WEEK          A  NOTE FROM THE PASTOR 

3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ ÉÓ Á 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÄÓÈÉÐ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ  
************************************************ 
Saturday, June 24, 2017 
 4:00 ð Thomas OôDay ð 1st Anniversary 
Sunday, June 25, 2017 
 8:00 ðManuel Luz Tavares ð 22nd Anniversary 
 10:30 ð Maria Chaves ð Wedding Anniversary 
Saturday, July 1, 2017 
 4:00 ð Albert & Ronald Federico 
Sunday, July 2, 2017 
 8:00 ð Parishioners of St. John 
 10:30 ð Parishioners dealing with any struggles 

3ÔȢ !ÎÎ ÉÓ Á 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÄÓÈÉÐ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ  
*********************************************** 
Saturday, June 24, 2017 
    4:00 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 
Sunday, June 25, 2017 
   8:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 
     10:30 - Mary Kentð Memorial 
Saturday, July 1, 2017 
   4:00  - Evelyn & James, Robert & Daniel Burke ð   
             Memorial 
Sunday, July 2, 2017 
     8:30  - Lyndsey Pellegrino ð Memorial 
    10:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 

My Dear Friends in Christ, 
 

After a trio of ñspecialò holy days (Pentecost, 
Trinity Sunday, Corpus Christi) which transi-
tion us out of the Easter Season, we find our-
selves back in Ordinary Time. As Iôve said on 
occasion, Ordinary Time isnôt so named be-
cause thereôs nothing ñspecialò about it. It is given this des-
ignation because these are the weeks that are marked by 
number (from the Latin, ordinalis (numbered)). Truth be 
told, there is nothing ordinary about what we do here; it is 
an extraordinary thing to gather as a people of faith each 
Sunday to worship the Lord. It is a remarkable act of faith 
to come to believe, profess and live the truth that Jesus has 
come into the world to give us salvation and that by this act 
we are redeemed. This past Easter Season was an oppor-
tunity to renew our faith and trust in the plan God has for 
humanity. Hopefully the upcoming spring and summer 
months will provide an opportunity to further reflect on 
this goodness of God. We may take a break from studies, 
from work or from other such day to day activities, but we 
must never take a vacation from our faith life! Each and 
every day we have a chance to reflect on and act upon the 
plan God has for us. 
 
This time of reflection can be, for each one of us, a fearful 
time. It is always challenging to look within oneself to see 
where it is one needs improving. But we need not fear to 
the point of paralysis. The gospel passage today calls us to 
trust in the Lord to ñfear no oneò (Mt. 10:26). It is that type 
of fearlessness that Jesus, as well as Jeremiah (in the first 
reading) exercised in their ministry. Even in the midst of 
betrayal and derision, neither Jesus nor Jeremiah lost their 
focus, never lost faith in God, never took their ñeyes off of 
the prizeò (i.e. salvation).  
 
There comes a point in all of our lives when our faith is 
tested. At those times, we look within ourselves to see 
where God is in those moments. It could be like the 
ñFootprintsò story that, at our weakest, God was carrying 
us. It could be that we, like Jeremiah (in our first reading), 
are ñtestedò by God in spite of our doubt, to help us to real-
ize how truly faithful we are to Godôs plan. God does have 
a plan, despite the shape of our world - which, truth be 
told, is as much our own doing as anything else (i.e. wars, 
famine, ñmanôs inhumanity to manò)! We must be careful 
not to ñlose the forest for the treesò, forgetting that Godôs 
plan is for eternity, not just the here and now. As challeng-
ing as this is (to live in eternity), it can be done. We must 
attune our hearts and minds to live in the surety of Godôs 
love, for it is with this love that all can be accomplished. 
May we have faith in Godôs plan, hope in the coming of 
the Kingdom and love for all that God has in store for us. 
May we trust that, despite the challenges inherent in Chris-
tian living, we have a future in Godôs Kingdom (both here 
on Earth, as well as the one to come). In this way, we can 
share this plan of Eternal Life with all whom we meet! 
 
Have a Blessed Week, 
 
Fr. Paul 

DEACONSõ CORNER By Deacon Brendan 

To continue at looking at the Mass, we come to the Liturgy of 

the Word.  There are always three readings on Sunday, the first 

from the Old Testament, the psalm, and the second reading from 

the New Testament.  The gospel is taken from one of the four 

Evangelists, Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John.  During the Easter 

Season, the first reading is from The Acts of the Apostles and 

the second reading is from the letter of St. Peter and the gospel 

is from St. John. The Liturgists have grouped the Gospel read-

ings into years A, B, C. in order that we may have the opportuni-

ty to hear an extensive part of the four gospels. We are in year A 

assigned to the gospel of St. Matthew. Year B is assigned to the 

Gospel of St. Mark and St. John. Year C is assigned to the Gos-

pel of St. Luke. The Gospel for Christmas Day, the Easter Sea-

son and the last part of the Liturgical Year B is from Saint John. 

Saint Markôs Gospel is the shortest and, therefore, St. Johnôs 

Gospel completes the Sundays of Year B. After the homily, 

which should present information about the readings of the day, 

focusing on the gospel message and how we may apply the mes-

sage to our daily lives, there is a brief period of ñSacred Si-

lenceò.  We then recite together the Nicene Creed. If you want to 

tell a non-Catholic what we, as Catholics, believe, share with 

them the wording of the Creed. We conclude the Liturgy of the 

Word with the Prayers of the Faithful in which we pray for the 

Church and its leaders, the civil government and its leaders, the 

poor and the sick, the dying and any particular intention of the 

faith community. When present, the deacon presents the inten-

tions, for traditionally it was always the deacon who presented 

the needs of the community to the community. 

June 25, 2017ð12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 No Second collection ðJuly 2, 2017  
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COLLABORATIVE NEWS AT ST. ANNõS & ST. JOHNõS 

Miramar Retreat Center, Duxbury Announces 
Employment Availability: 

  
Position open in housekeeping: part-time, full-time; 
weekday and weekend opportunities. Job includes 
cleaning guest bedrooms and the public parts of the 
Center. Pleasant working conditions with friendly 

staff. Competitive wages. 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A Great Day of Golf, Food and Fun to Support Our 

Collaborative! 
 
The first annual St. Annôs and St. Johnôs Collaborative 
Golf Tournament will be held on Friday, September 15th 
at River Bend Country Club in West Bridgewater.   
 
Registration opens at 7 a.m. for an 8 a.m. shotgun 
start.  The registration fee is $150 per golfer, and includes 
greens fees, golf cart, and a Chicken BBQ lunch.  Four-
somes welcome!   
 
There is a lunch-only option for non-golfers.  There will 
be a variety of contests (Long Drive, Closest-to-the-Pin, 
and more), raffles during lunch, and team awards.   
 
Come and join us for a day of golf, food and fun to sup-
port our Collaborative ventures such as, but not limited 
to, PYM. Visit www.stannstjohngolf.com for registration 
info and sponsorship options, or contact Russ Champoux 
at stannstjohngolf@gmail.com or call 508-280-1428.   

 
 
 
     ALL 
WELCOME 
 
 
 
 

 
PLEASE SAVE THE DATE!  SEPTEMBER 10, 2017 
For ST. JOHNõS ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC. 

Protecting Godôs Children is a major priority 
with the Archdiocese of Boston. 
 
Recently the staffs of Saint Annôs and Saint Johnôs met 
with Moises Rodrigues from the Office of Child Advoca-
cy to discuss some policies and procedures suggested for 
the parishes. 
 
Some facts that came out of that meeting that people 
should be aware of. 
 
The Office of Protecting Godôs Children is always re-
evaluating their policies and trying to improve what they 
do to protect our children. 
 
That there has not been a new case of clerical sexual 
abuse since 2005. 
 
That anyone and everyone who has the possibility of 
dealing with children in the church must be coriôd each 
year and Virtus trained once. 

 

Today, our second collection is 
for Peter's Pence, which sup-
ports the charitable works of 
Pope Francis. This collection is 
taken up by Catholics around the 
globe and helps the Holy Father 
reach out to the suffering in our 
world, especially those enduring 
the effects of war and violence,  
natural disasters, and religious 
persecution. Please be generous.  

http://www.stannstjohngolf.com
mailto:stannstjohngolf@gmail.com
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West Bridgewater Food Pantry 
 

The cupboards are empty. 
There are many families in need of assistance. Cereal,  
cookies, cake mix, juice, crackers, & pudding are  
especially needed. You might want to consider a ñgift 
certificateò from a local grocery store.  The Food  
Pantry is located at the Spring St. School and is open 
the first & third Wednesday of the month from 3:30 PM 
to 5:00 PM. 

Help is needed! Please contact Calvin Grey at  
508-559-6569 if you are able to volunteer! 

                        St Ann Prayer Line: 
 

To request prayers from members of Saint 
Annôs Prayer Line for yourself, another person 
in need, or a special intention, please call or 
email Linda Santry at 508-586-6535 or lin-
da@santry.org. If you would like to join the 
telephone tree or e-mail distribution list, please 
contact Linda. We would like to expand our 

PARISH NEWS FOR ST. ANNõS 

  
Every Thursday night 

At 6:30 ñ St. Annõs Parish Center 
Doors Open at 5:00 

 St Annôs Weekly Offertory: 
 
June 11, 2017   ð    $3,295 
           
  

SATURDAY, JUNE 17 & SUNDAY, JUNE 18, 2017 
  
LECTORS 
 4 PMðLynn Lindsey 
 8:30 ðTerry Daly 
 10:30ðBenjamin Williams 
 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
 4 PM ð  Ed Lindsey 
   Sandy Mehl 
   Deacon Brendan 
 
 8:30 ð   Anne Garvey 
   JoAnn Kennedy 
   Deacon Brendan 
 
               10:30 ð  Chris Baker 
   Colette Yeo  
   Deacon Brendan 

 
ST. VINCENT de PAUL AT ST ANNôS 

 
 

The members of the Saint Vincent dePaul Conference 
want you to know how much they appreciate your  
financial support. It is comforting to be able to assist 
parishioners who ñup against itò and need a little help.  

PIZZA PALOOZA!! 
 

WINNERS: 
 

Kidsô Choice: Grand Slam 
Peoplesô Choice: Fredaôs 

Celebrity Judgesô Choice: Nikoôs 
$200 Donated to  

                         Saint Annôs 

 

 
 
 
 

Anyone interested in helping at the tent 
on weekends after a Mass, please      
contact the Rectory. Rectory staff is  
limited and we could really use the help! 

 


